AL AMANAH COLLEGE

Success Through Knowledge

NEWSLETTER

Issue 07
Thursday 15 November 2018

Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of Al
Amanah College;

Welcome to our November 2018 newsletter . In
this edition we continue to share with you the
achievements of our students, and provide you
with some important information about the start
of 2019 school year.

Term Four always seems to be very busy and this
year has been no exception. The successes and
achievements that our students enjoy would not
be possible without the partnership between the
school and home. Thankyou to our parents and
caregivers for your ongoing support of Al Amanah
College. We value and look forward to continu-
ously working alongside to help and support your
child in 2019.

Our Years Ten and Six students will be respective-
ly farewelled on Friday 30 November and on
Monday 10 December. These events will be held
at the Liverpool campus and are always memora-
ble for the students and their parents. Year Six
students were given the opportunity this week to
attend an open day at the high school section at
the Liverpool campus to allow them to become
familiar with the high school and to participate in
a fun Oz tag game.

We are hosting our annual Kindy Orientation for
our 2019 Kindergarten students. Session dates
were as follows; Wednesday 7, 14 and 21 Novem-
ber from 9:00am - 10:30am. These sessions give
students the opportunity to interact with peers
and engage in fun Kindy activities. Parents will
attend workshops to familiarise themselves with
general school information and procedures, liter-

are overweight, and have health problems related
to diet. To help children develop healthy eating
habits and become more responsible in making the
right food choices, the school prohibits take away
food such as McDonald's or the like.

On a final note, student reports will be issued dur-
ing our parent/teacher interviews (primary) and end
of year presentation ceremonies (secondary),
scheduled for Weeks Eight and Nine this term. The
primary teachers will discuss your child’s academic
results and present their class assessments in their
individual portfolios. It is very important that par-
ents book an appointment to see the classroom
teacher when forms are distributed, to avoid miss-
ing out.

| also extend my sincere thanks to the teaching and
support staff at Al Amanah College, who throughout
this year, have worked together to provide Al Ama-
nah students with good teaching and learning pro-
grammes.

The glorious occasion of the birth of our beloved
Prophet Muhammad (peace be upon him) is an
event celebrated by Muslims all around the world.

Please be informed that Al Amanah College will be
closed on Tuesday 20 November 2018 and will re-
open on Wednesday 21 November 2018.

We would also like to take this opportunity to invite
all our students and their families and friends to
attend the Multicultural Mawlid Concert which will
be held on Sunday 2 December 2018, starting from
4:00pm, at the State Sports Centre, Olympic Boule-
vard, Homebush. Muslims representing countries
from all over the world gather to watch perfor-
mances in a range of languages celebrating their

Message from the Principal’s Office

Dates to Remember

TUESDAY 20 NOVEMBER
Mawlid Holiday

WEDNESDAY 21 - 28 NOVEMBER
Years 7 - 10 Examinations
Kindy Orientation

THURSDAY 29 NOVEMBER
Mawlid Celebration/Islamic Wear Day

FRIDAY 30 NOVEMBER
Year 10 Graduation

TUESDAY 4 & WEDNESDAY 5 DECEMBER
Primary Parent/Teacher Interviews

THURSDAY 6 DECEMBER
Year 6 Luna Park Excursion

FRIDAY 7 DECEMBER
Year 7 - 9 End of Year Presentation Day

MONDAY 10 DECEMBER
Year 6 Graduation

TUESDAY 11 DECEMBER
K - 5 End of Year Presentation Day

love and devotion to Prophet Muhammad (peace be
upon him). The Multicultural Mawlid Concert is open
to everyone and entry is free. This is an event that
should not be missed.

acy and numeracy sessions and ideas for healthy
lunch boxes. The information sessions are im-
portant and we would like to encourage all our
2019 kindy parents to attend all sessions.

A general reminder to all parents on the im-
portance of packing a healthy lunchbox. Health
problems related to poor choice of food is com-
mon in our society. Too many Australian children

Regards,

Ayman Alwan
Principal
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Hadith of the Week
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. Allah raises the rank of one who humbles
fimself for the sake of Allah
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- THANK YOU OH MESSENGER OF ALLAH..
YOU ARE THE GUIDE AND THE NOBLE MODEL.

- THANK YOU OH MESSENGER OF ALLAH..
HOW BEAUTIFUL IS YOUR GUIDANCE.

. THANK YOU OH MESSENGER OF ALLAH..
YOU ARE THE LIGHT OF OUR HEARTS.

- THANK YOU OH MESSENGER OF ALLAH..
ALLAH GUIDED US BY SENDING YOU.

. THANK YOU OH MESSENGER OF ALLAH..

YOU BRIGHTENED OUR WORLD. /
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There are two great endowments which many people are not
benefiting from wisely: fiie @eeel eeli and the;free time
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~ Have regard for bread
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eware of suspicion, for it could be a severe fa[selio




NAPLAN Award Ceremony 2018 - Al Amanah College Liverpool Campus

On Thursday 25 October, the NAPLAN Award Ceremony was held in the Grand Hall to recognise the achievement of NAPLAN
students in 2018.

Parents of Years Three, Five, Seven and Nine attended the ceremony. Certificates were handed out to students who
achieved the top two bands in three or more areas.

We would like to thank all teachers and school leaders for their continued work to ensure our students have the literacy and
numeracy skills necessary to reach their full potential and experience a fulfilling life. We would also like to thank our dear
parents for their full cooperation, patience and support at home.

Congratulations to all of these students for their hard work and exceptional results in NAPLAN.

NAPLAN Achievers
Year 3 Year 5 Year7 Year 9
Adem Bilajac Alia Najafi Mohamad Abdo Abdifatah Mohamed
Inas Elsaj Adam Trad Amani lbrahim Ahmad Khaled

Janet Al Aliawy

Abdul Raheem Mohammed

Kawthar Aldhalimi

Halima El-Zahab

Meena Sulaiman

Aseel Kanj

Abdelrahman Eltayeb

Heba Elsaj

Najiyah Adnan Khan

Ayesha Hamouda

Hadi Tabbara

Alae Jamous

Samir Trad

Daniel Saad

Mohamed Elibaid

Nadia Abdo

Sarim Aamir

Danya Makouk

Ziyad Mohammed

Rossel Alobeidi

Zahra Alsawafi

Mariam Mallah

Omar Alwan

Sabrina Kfoury

Mohammad Abduljabbar

Mohammad El Zahab

Rayan Baig

Muhammad Alwan

Lammar Eid

Ahmad Kandakji

Muhammad Nachar

Ahmad Abdallah

Ali Zeinelabdein

Jannah Arnaout

Muhammad Arrfat

Mustafa Ahmed

Muhammad Khan

Samar Anis Omnia Abu elhassan
Haya Mhimid Noor Mouslemani
Ali Al Jebori

Noor Kfoury

Rami Al-Saeedi

Mohamad Al Boustani




SRC Parents Breakfast

On Tuesday 6 November 2018, the primary and secondary SRC held an annual end of year breakfast for the executive
staff, student representatives and their parents. The special gathering was to commemorate their achievements, hard-
work and dedication as an active school student body throughout this year.

The ceremony was officially started with a welcoming word from the MC, Year Eight girls’ SRC member, Sarah Shwan.
This was followed by a rather heart-warming Qur’anic recitation from Houssam Jamous. The school principal Mr Alwan-
delivered a beautiful and inspiring speech. He congratulated the primary and secondary SRC students for their contri-
bution and assistance throughout the many school based fundraising initiatives and for working towards the better-
ment of the school and the wider community.

This was proceeded by a religious lecture conducted by Shaykh Amr Alshelh Azhary titled, ‘Insights about innovations.’
He clarified the misconceptions of innovations in Islam and that not all innovations are misguided ones, such as the
great deed that all Muslims rejoice in i.e. celebrating the birth of the best of all creations - Prophet Muhammad (peace
and blessings be upon him).

Students and parents enjoyed a variety of food and desserts. On behalf of Al Amanah College, we would like to express
our sincere appreciation to the parents, students and staff members who contributed towards the breakfast. To the

SRC team of 2018 - thank you very much for your devotion and assistance towards the school.

May Allah reward you all.




K-1

Week 3 Week 4 Week 5

Taliyah Aminah El Mariam Abu  Alina Karime Mariam
Hawchar Niz SWireh Arrfat
1H 1R KK KM 1A

Star Student of the Week

2-6

Week 1 Week 2 Week 3 Week 4

Week 5

Roukaya Al Samia Moses Adiva Ain Ayah
Kinani Owais Baltaji Nabilissi
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Thursday 13 November 2MFM Radio Interview
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Kindy Aquarium Excursion

SEA LIFE Sydney Aquarjyp,
4111 11T

On Thursday 1 November KK and KM classes went on an excursion to Sydney Aquarium at Darling Harbour. The students
got to touch beautiful sea creatures and see them living in their natural environment. The gigantic sharks and sting rays
swam above us and the jellyfish were glowing. The highlight of our ocean adventure was rafting through an icy-cold pen-
guin enclosure. The students enjoyed recess and lunch with a wonderful harbour view.

KK and KM students had an exciting day and a wonderful sea life experience.




Year Five students visited the Hyde Park
Barracks in Sydney on Wednesday 7
November. Upon arrival, we were
asked to place our bags in a special
room, then we were put into two mixed
groups. We went there because we have
been learning about the colonisation of
Australia.

Inside the Barracks we went to see a
secondary source showing the food con-

Year Five History Excursion

victs ate, try on the things they wore and
see tools and equipment they have used.
In other rooms, there were lots of hands-
on experiences including laying in ham-
mocks like the ones the convicts slept in
and holding a set of real shackles!

Outside the barracks, we got a better
idea of how hard the convicts had to
work-six days a week. One of their main
jobs was making bricks to build the early

buildings of Sydney (including the bar-
racks itself). They were expected to
make 100 bricks a day.

The excursion was enjoyable and we
learned lot of things. Seeing where the
convicts lived, worked and viewing
many primary sources helped us un-
derstand our History topic.

Year Five Students

2018 Kindergarten Orientation Sessions

This term we had our first Kindy orientation sessions at Liv-
erpool campus! Students had the opportunity to take part in
activities in the kindergarten classrooms to get ready for ‘big

school.” We read stories, played with play-dough, decorated
crowns and students were able to meet their new
Parents also attended a session to become familiar

peers.
with school procedures.

The orientation programme marks the beginning of a posi-
tive partnership between the school and families, which will
enrich the education of our future kindy students. The ses-
sions are important for both new and existing families and
the other in
a comprehensive programme for all parents and children
starting in Kindergarten 2019. During this time, parents had
the opportunity to meet our executive staff members and
kindergarten teachers. These sessions will cover some of the

each session builds upon

following topics:

e Getting students ready for school

providing

e Specific information about the Kindergarten teaching/
learning programme, curriculum, schedule and rou-

tines
e School policies and procedures

Thankyou to the many parents and students who attended.




Year Eleven Presentation Assembly

The 2018 Year Eleven presentation assembly took place in the Grand Hall on Friday 26 October celebrating student achievements
and learning. The graduation ceremony marks the beginning of the 2019 HSC journey. Students are congratulated for their com-
mitment to studies in the Year 11 course given the fast-paced nature of their studies in 2018.

The following students have demonstrated exceptional work ethic throughout their studies this year and have been awarded the
following:

e Principals Award: Ali Alaany and Mohab Aldeen Sidaoui

e Achievement Award: Shadi Khazaal, Mohamad Hamid and Fatima El Cheikh Khalil

e Consistent Effort Award: Selena Abu Lebdeh and Tamineh Saboune

The $20, 000.00 Western Sydney University Scholarship recipient - Ali Alaany

The student Representative Council of 2019 was also inducted during the ceremony. The 2019 school leaders are as follows:

e School Captains: Bahaa Al Kasem and Princess Zahab
e School Vice Captains: Mohab Aldeen Sidaoui and Selena Abu Lebdeh
e SRC member: Abdullah Muhammad and Tamineh Saboune

The graduating students have already commenced their HSC course in Week One of Term 4. The 2019 HSC class will need to main-
tain their commitment to studies and adopt a strengthened understanding of the need to be reflective of their study habits.

Yec:r 11
Pre:em‘cﬁon

Al Amanah College participated in the West’s 7s Rugby League
Gala Day held in Liverpool. We had two teams participating in the
Gala Day. The junior and senior teams did extremely well and
represented our school with fantastic manners.

It was a fun day held by the NRL to encourage students from the
West district to participate in rugby league. We had five students
who were introduced to the game and enjoyed tackling and scor-
ing tries.

| am very proud of the boys and the effort they put in. Sports-
manship throughout the day was outstanding as the students
showed the upmost respect with officials and other participants.

The future looks bright for Al Amanah.

Mr Taiba
PE Teacher



NSW Parliament Convention

Mohab Sidaoui, Year Twelve school vice-captain, diligently
participated in the New South Wales Schools State Constitu-
tional Convention in the NSW Parliament House on 30 Octo-
ber 2018. Mohab, was among the one hundred students who
were selected to participate in this programme.

The one day convention is part of a national programme for
Year Twelve students to consider issues relating to the Aus-
tralian Constitution. This year's issue focused on the existing
stance in the Constitution which dictates eligibility to repre-
sent Australians in the federal parliament.

A keynote address was followed by small group discussions
on the focus area of the Constitution. Participants then voted
in a referendum on the issues discussed. Senior students rep-
resenting 100 schools from across NSW then will engage in
peer-selecting thirty delegates to attend a national conven-
tion to be held early in 2019 in Canberra with delegates from
all other states and territories.

Congratulations to Mohab Sidaoui for demonstrating his
keen interest in civic and citizenship issues and representing
Al Amanah College with pride.

The students were ready and excit-
ed for the competition ahead. Alt-
hough very nervous, the students’
skills in the game were shining
through. They worked together as
a team which made us all very
proud. They provided quick passes
and openings to score. The girls

NRL Islamic Gala Day

showed great tenacity and special
awareness. They were standing their
ground and defending their line. The
boys did manoeuvres and plays,
which took the other team by sur-
prise. The teams that won games
showed the agility and tactical devel-

opment. | would like to thank all the stu-
dents that participated in this event and pre-
sented themselves with great sportsman-
ship.

Ada Kabbara
Secondary PDHPE Teacher




Gold Award Achievers Excursion

Two excursion were held on Thursdays 8 and 15 November to recognise
the effort of gold award recipients. The Labyrinth Escape Rooms Excur-
sion, rewarded to those who received fifteen merit awards, was an eye |
opening experience, strengthening our team and leadership skills. As
we embarked on this journey, we found ourselves working in collabora-
tion with our peers in order to solve puzzles and escape within the re-
stricted time. Whilst trying to find these clues, we began to realise the
importance and power of friendship, teamwork and leadership. In addi-
tion, this excursion was concluded with a delicious feast at the Armani
restaurant in Parramatta, served with complementary desserts from f
the hospitable owner.

On behalf of the Years Nine and Ten participants, we would truly like to
thank Mr Alshelh, SRC Coordinator Miss Baker, parent volunteer Mrs
Rajab and the Armani restaurant for organising and making this a mem-

orable excursion.

Mariam and Nada - Y1I0M

HSC University of Sydney and UTS Excursion

Who would have thought? We spend the first seven years
growing up in our primary education enduring long spelling
lists and dictations. We spend the next four years trying to
work out what we want to be when we ‘grow up’ experi-
encing panic attacks every time we submit something on
Moodle. We spend our preliminary senior year fixating on
our cut-offs and probation - sweating over every mark and
percentage as we prepare to ‘grow up’ for Year Twelve.
And finally on 8 November 2018 it slapped us all on the
face! A sudden slap so surreal that it knocked our senses all
back into place. Yes! We had a field trip to two potential
universities. All those years of consistent education to end
up in one or the other. All that Moodle to noodle our way
somehow either into the modern matrix of UTS or the an-
cient castle of University of Sydney. ‘Growing up’ seems an
understatement.

As relaxed as we were on our bus ride safe and secure at
the hands of our teachers, we were plunged for a day into
a ‘glimpse’ of our potential futures. Arriving at University
of Sydney first, we met up with the Year Twelve cohort of
our sister school Salamah College. After brief introductions
between all the students, our tour guides showed us
around campus explaining the many opportunities, cours-
es, work placements and clubs available. We were taken
into a lecture room to discuss all the schemes for enrol-
ment and submissions as well as different degrees for our
career pathways. Our University of Sydney trip ended with
guide and information booklets and smiles from all those
who passed us by. And across the street to UTS we were
off! After losing our way in the elevators missing our small-
er Al Amanah staircases, we were taken in to see the uni-
versities' esteemed science labs known as the first multi-
disciplinary space of its kind in Australia. We reviewed
presentations about what the university has to offer and

how we can utilise these courses to mould our pathways into
our chosen career.

We walked up and down the pathways of UTS dreaming of the
day we would have our ID cards. We wondered around Univer-
sity of Sydney considering every dream of ours to belong to the
prestigious university and when the spokesperson mentioned Al
Amanah College... our sense of pride wiped away the tears of
past failures, disintegrated the memory of our next Moodle sub-
mission and buried away any anxiety waiting to pounce at our
every heartbeat. After a long but exciting day, we had our lunch,
departed ways with Salamah College and began our journey
back home to Al Amanah with greater hopes for the future and
for who we wish to become.

Who would have thought? On 8 November 2018, we walked in
as children and walked out all grown up - ready for our futures
and our next phase of education whether it will be at the mod-
ern matrix of UTS or the ancient castle of University of Sydney!

Princess Zahab
School Captain




UNSW Careers Information

2019 Year Twelve students attended a careers session at the
University of New South Wales on 12 November. The senior
students took an active part in the information session on the
various faculties and courses each faculty offers at UNSW.

The information session further focused on valuable details on
the following:

1. The quarantined scheme of entry whereby students make
applications for consideration to entry into undergraduate
courses such as Engineering and Commerce.

2. The HSC Plus scheme where students gain preferential ad-
mission into courses provided they attain a high mark (band
six attainment) in a Year Twelve course related to their un-
dergraduate course application.

3. Co-op scholarship programme and the details on the appli-
cation process.

The information session was followed by a campus tour which
provided insight into advancements being pursued by the
UNSW in building state of art learning facilities.

Year Twelve students enjoyed the day and gained valuable
knowledge on post-secondary school learning in various fields.

Year Eight Arabic Excursion

On Tuesday 13 November we went to Botany Bay. During Se-
mester two our teachers organised an excursion based on the
topic we have been learning; discoveries and inventions. Dur-
ing this excursion we learnt about the discovery and colonisa-
tion of Australia. Captain James Cook, the British explorer,
discoverer and captain in the Royal Navy, was the first Europe-
an to enter the lands of Australia and make contact with Abo-
riginals. We were given the opportunity to see where James
Cook first landed near the coastline of Australia. What was
even more interesting, is the museum in which we saw one of
the astonishing canons that was on Cook’s ship. We had fun
bushwalking around Botany Bay accompanied by the tour
guide and our inspirational teachers.

Finally, we gathered around in groups and had our lunch talk-
ing about what we have learned throughout this journey.
Overall, we had a fun day discovering and learning about the
significant history of Australia.

Year Eight students




Water - Drink of Choice!

Did you know? for flavour and, in summer, add ice cu- Soft drinks, cordials, sports drinks and
Children and teenagers who regularly ~ Des to keep it chilled. flavoured mineral waters often have
drink soft drinks and other sweetened ©® Serve sweetened drinks in smaller large amounts of sugar and kilojoules. In
drinks are more likely to be over- glasses and only have them occasional-  fact, a can of soft drink contains around
weight. ly - not every day. ten teaspoons of sugar.

In NSW, 55% of boys and 46% of girls Milk Drinking too many sweetened drinks can

cause a range of problems including
tooth decay, poor appetite, picky eating,
change in bowel habits and putting on
excess weight. These drinks should only
be consumed occasionally - not every
Water From two years of age, children should day.

Drinking water is the best way to drink reduced fat milk. It contains much
quench your thirst. Even better, it does the same nutrients as full cream milk but
not come with all the sugar and energy is lower in unhealthy saturated fats and e Choose water as a drink and eat fruit.

in Year Six drink more than one cup of
soft drink a week. By Year Eight, these
figures rise to 68% of boys and 50% of
girls.

Milk is a nutritious drink for kids and
teens and a great source of calcium,
which is important for growing strong
bones and teeth.

Remember:

(kilojoules) found in fruit juice drinks, lower in energy (kilojoules). ¢ Sweetened drinks such as soft drinks,
soft drinks, sports drinks and flavoured  Children under two years of age should fruit j“ice_ drinks, cordials, sports and
mineral waters. not drink reduced fat milks as they need energy drlnks.are not a necessary part
Drinking water instead of sweetened the extra energy (kilojoules) for their of a healthy diet.

e Regularly offering sweetened drinks

makes it harder to choose water as a
Fruit juice drink.

drinks also prevents dental problems, 8rowth and development.
while the fluoride found in tap water
can help strengthen teeth and bones.
Ideas to help you to drink more water

Giving kids and teens whole fruit to eat is If sweetened drinks are on the menu,

a better choice than offering fruit juice to try not to include them every day and
* Pack a water bottle whenever you go drink. choose healthier options, such as wa-
out. tered-down versions of favourite

While whole fruit contains some natural

. R sugars, which make it taste sweet, it also
bottle in your child’s lunch box. gars, o . " thirst, but without the excess sugar
has lots of vitamins, minerals and fibre,

e Do not keep sweetened drinks at . . - - and kilojoules. It can also help reduce
. . which makes it more filling and nutritious
home; make cold water available o the preference for strongly sweetened
. than a glass of fruit juice. )
instead. drinks.
o Water down sweetened drinks - such  One small glass of juice provides a child’s
as cordials or fruit juice - for a short recommended daily amount of vitamin C.

time and then start to replace them Unfortunately, many children regularly
with plain water. drink large amounts of juice and this can
e When playing sport, encourage kids contribute to them putting on excess
to drink water rather than sports weight.
drinks or energy drinks.
e Serve plain water in decorative jugs.
Add slices of lemon, orange or mint

* In summer, pack a frozen water drinks. These will still quench your

Sweetened drinks: soft drinks, cordi-
als and sports drinks
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